Galesburg City Council
Monday April 8, 2013

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, Mark Johnson, and Dan Caswell, Citizens: Kenny Voltz and Deborah Nobliski were present.  

Minutes from March meeting were read and J. Voltz motioned to approve them with the correction that the April meeting was on the 8th and Caswell seconded.  Financial statements were presented to the council and Voltz motioned to approve them and Caswell seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
General account:  Deborah Nobliski 411.86, Virgil Hamm 46.17, Ameripride 51.69, Catherine Albert 256.27, KRB Gravel 3000.00, Valley Office Works 97.83, and US Treasury 301.79.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Utility account:  Ken Voltz 332.46, Traill Rural Water 2321.68, Brager 880.00, City of Fargo 14.00 , and US Treasury 165.24.
Johnson motioned to approve the bills and Caswell seconded.

Old business:  Update on website. We have not received all the information on the groups in the city. Deborah Nobliski will put together a questionnaire for the council members to fill out.  We will take pictures for the website during the next meeting in May.
If you have any ideas for this city paper please email them to galesburgnd@gmail.com.
New business:  Delinquent water bills were discussed.  We will start tagging people that are 3 months late.
Ordinances will start being reviewed on a monthly basis.  We are rewriting some of our city ordinances.  The first ordinances that were reviewed was the Utility ordinance. We also are rewriting the animal ordinances for the city.  These ordinances will be published in the Galesburg City Letter.
The Café is up for sale again.  The elevator will look at selling it for a year and then make a decision as to what to do with it.
Jo Cantore requested a building permit for adding onto his garage. It was approved.
Jane Halvorson asked if there is anything that we can do about the roads.  It was said that until the frost pockets thaw there is no use blading the streets.  We have discussed on numerous occasions what can be done with the frost pockets in the city.  No discussions were made at this meeting for the frost pockets.
We will be having a special tax meeting on April 22nd at 7pm to talk about property taxes in town.
With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Johnson and second by J. Halvorson.  Our next meeting will be held on May 13th.  The city council meeting is the 2nd Monday of the month.
The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
Deborah Nobliski, Auditor
